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Kearsarge Regional School Board

Minutes of the Public Meeting

Kearsarge Regional School District

June 4, 2020
	I.      Call to Order
	Vice Chair Alison Mastin called the meeting to order at 6:34pm.

	II.     Pledge of Allegiance
	Ms. Mastin led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	III.   Roll Call
	Present:  Emma Bates, Art Bobruff, Emilio Cancio-Bello, Bebe Casey, Ben Cushing, Eric Gregoire, Alison Mastin, Dick Wright; Beth Perkins (KREA Representative); Katie Nowicki, Nina Spinney (Student Representatives)
Absent: Ken Bartholomew
Mr. Feneberg introduced our new student representative, Katie Nowicki.  Katie will be the new junior class representative and Nina will be the senior class representative for the 2020-2021 school year.  

	IV.   Approval of 

         Minutes
	Mr. Cancio-Bello made the motion to approve the Minutes of May 21, 2020 as corrected.  Dr. Bobruff seconded.  The motion carried 8-0-0.

	V.  Reports of 

  Administration
	Chair:  No report
Superintendent:  The graduation video has been completed. It includes the graduation of the adult diploma program.  It is being edited tomorrow and expect a finished product early next week and forwarded to YCN for broadcast on Saturday at 10:00am on June 13th.  All students will receive a copy of the video.  The last instruction day was Tuesday, June 2nd.  Yesterday, today and tomorrow is for students to finish any outstanding work.  Next week staff will work in groups to work on plans for reopening and look at options in the fall.  This will be a broad approach.  The Superintendent met with the nurses on Monday and are reviewing reports of the CDC and DHHS.  All nurses are very concerned about health issues we may face, screening, etc. next year.  The hour discussion was productive and “led to the front door” of the schools in that the discussions surrounded topics before students arrive, and then the screening that would take place once entering the school.  Mr. Feneberg reported he has approved the retirement of Chuck Chartier, long time high school custodian. 
Assistant Superintendent: Mr. Bessette shared that he has been working on My Learning Plan and teacher recertification.  All teachers have been recertified and an alternative plan followed for the new guidance counselor, Ms. Bragg. The Assistant Superintendent shared that she has done a tremendous amount of work and anticipates it will fly through.  Lastly, Mr. Bessette stated he was happy to be a part of the high school graduation experience.   

Business Administrator:  Mr. LeBoeuf reported on the updated estimated year end general fund balance.  Mr. LeBoeuf presented scholarship deposits and withdrawals.  It was noted that all deposits and withdrawals for scholarships.
Mr. Cushing made the motion to approve the following scholarship accounts deposit and withdrawals:  a $500 deposit and $600 withdrawal from the Hillman Blasdell-Moore scholarship account, a $500.00 deposit and withdrawal from the Alex Gessler scholarship account, a deposit and withdrawal of $500.00 from the Carl Fitzgerald scholarship account, and a deposit and withdrawal of $600.00 from the Liz Feingold scholarship account as presented.  Ms. Casey seconded.  The motion carried 8-0-0.  
Staff Representative Report:  Ms. Perkins shared a meeting took place today between a student and Mr. Paterson about how desperate students are feeling to connect with one another.  The student wanted to share how hard it is to be apart and really hopes they can get together in the fall.  On behalf of teachers and staff, Ms. Perkins thanked the administration and Board for the huge effort, care and thought during this pandemic and remote learning.  
Student Representative Report:  Ms. Spinney reported students are remediating their competencies for the remainder of this week.  Class elections were held and Ms. Spinney shared the names of those who won.  She also gave a big welcome to Katie Nowicki.  Ms. Nowicki thanked Ms. Spinney and is looking forward to this next year.

	VI.     Public Comment
	Dr. Bobruff asked for Board consideration regarding sending letters to the government to request funding to be secured for Coronavirus.  Mr. Feneberg suggested it be a topic for the Board Retreat. There was some discussion and the Superintendent shared the current allocation, but the DOE requests to wait to see which funding formula is developed.  
Ms. Mastin shared the NH Food Bank will be at the high school on Saturday, June 6th at 10:00am.  If anyone knows of someone who might benefit, please let them know.  This is a great opportunity for local families to get the help they need. 

	VII.    New Business                  
	A.  Snow Plow Bid:  Mr. Fleury reported that the three-year contracts have concluded and new bids have been received.  Mr. Fleury asked the Board to reject the bids for KRHS and KRMS as it was a single bid and the proposal was well over budgeted amounts.  Mr. Fleury wishes to go out to rebid on KRHS and KRMS.  Mr. Cancio-Bello made the motion to reject the bids for KRHS and KRMS from Rockwood Family Lawn care as presented.  Mr. Cushing seconded.  The motion carried 8-0-0.  Mr. Fleury presented other building snowplow, sanding and snow removal bids.  Mr. Cancio-Bello made the motion to approve the NLES/SAU recommended bid from Noel Eastman Excavating with a three-year contract total of $45, 300.00 as presented.  Mr. Wright seconded.  The motion carried 8-0-0.  Mr. Cancio-Bello made the motion to approve the Sutton Central bid from Tyler Lawn Care, as recommended, with a three-year contract total of $18,500.00.  It was noted that the scope of this bid has expanded to snow removal at entrances and walkways.  Mr. Cushing seconded.  The motion carried 8-0-0.  Mr. Cancio-Bello made the motion to approve the recommended vendor Tyler Law Care with a three-year contract total of $27,000.00 as presented.  Dr. Bobruff seconded.  Mr. Cancio-Bello made the motion to approve the recommended vendor Tyler Lawn Care for a three-year contract total of $23,500.00 for Simonds School as presented.  Mr. Wright seconded.  The motion carried 8-0-0.  
B.  Technology Purchases: Ms. Turner presented a technology purchase for special education which will be covered by a federal grant as it is a result of the COVID pandemic.  Mr. Cancio-Bello made the motion to approve the purchase of seventy-one Chromebooks to support remote learning needs during the COVID pandemic in the amount of $16,046.00 from CDW-G as presented.  Mr. Wright seconded.  The motion carried 8-0-0.  Ms. Turner presented a sole source purchase recommendations for Apple iPads and iPad minis for special education purposes. Although not typically required to bring to the Board for approval, it is a sole source purchase recommendation.  This purchase is also covered through remote learning federal grants due to the COVID pandemic.  Mr. Cancio-Bello made the motion to approve the sole source recommendation for ten iPads and ten iPad minis for a total amount of $9,280.00.  Mr. Gregoire seconded.  The motion carried 8-0-0.  Ms. Turner presented a purchase recommendation to replace Chromebooks which won’t be supported by Google in September.  Mr. Cancio-Bello made the motion to approve $29,025.00 for 150 Chromebooks from CDW-G as presented.   Ms. Turner also presented a purchase recommendation for a July 1 purchase to replace old Chromebooks.  Mr. Cancio-Bello made the motion to approve the purchase recommendation of two hundred Chromebooks in the amount of $38,700.00 from CDW-G as presented.  In response to an inquiry by Ms. Casey, Ms. Turner noted that due to remote learning, many Chromebooks have needed repairs or replacement. Mr. Wright seconded.  The motion carried 8-0-0.  The last purchase recommendation brought forward was the purchase of one hundred sixty Chromebooks for freshmen. Again, the recommended vendor was CDW-G as they have an excellent purchase history and experience.  Erate funds may be used. Mr. Cancio-Bello made the motion to approve the purchase of one hundred sixty Lenovo Chromebooks for $35,699.20 from CDW-G as presented.  Mr. Gregoire seconded.   The motion carried 8-0-0.  
C.  Town of Sutton Request Regarding Voting at KRMS:  Mr. Cancio-Bello explained that there was discussion during the building of the new KRMS that it could be used for town voting.  Currently the auditorium is used for town meetings.  However, because of 2nd Amendment Rights, and citizens carrying weapons on campus in Bradford a few years ago, it was decided that voting should not take place in the school environment so the practice was discontinued.  The Town has asked, given the pandemic, could the Board consider the use of the KRMS gymnasium this year for voting as it would be easier to enforce social distancing as well as address current parking issues. The Superintendent explained the rationale that this could possibly be a safety concern for students.  He stated he was relieved when the Board voted to eliminate the voting at Bradford Elementary. He shared that if he saw a weapon in school, his first reaction would be to lockdown.

Ms. Casey shared that the House has passed legislation regarding prohibiting weapons on campuses; however, it has not yet been approved by the Senate.  There is no way of knowing when the Senate will consider it, but felt it is something we can monitor.  

Mr. Bob Wright of the Sutton Select Board shared the opinion of the Select Board.  They felt they would like the new clerks and officials to work in a familiar place, it was felt that social distancing could be addressed in the current location and, with November elections, there is no way of knowing what the voting will be like as there could be many absentee ballots ﻿and that he wasn't sure why this issue came up at all.  Ms. Mastin stated that she and Mr. Bartholomew shared the Superintendent’s opinion.  It was also noted that once one community is allowed to use a school building, other towns will also want to use their school building.  

D.  Building Based Merit Targets Report:  The Superintendent presented a PowerPoint for Building Based Merit Targets, a report on district school initiatives and outcomes.  All schools met the minimum target, making them eligible so long as every teacher reaches distinguished in their evaluations. CBA members would receive a $650 payment.  Mr. Feneberg presented the goals and outcomes by building level.  All six schools, even with remote learning, has earned their merit award.  Mr. Feneberg was extremely pleased with the results.   

	VIII.    Old Business                     
	A.  Year End Update:  Mr. Feneberg reported nothing is new, but it was a very strange end to the school year.  Zoom meetings will continue with staff next week.  He is curious to receive feedback and come up with some recommendations on reopening.  A deadline has not been set, but it is anticipated a decision will be made in late July.  Statewide meetings favored return to in-person instruction, however, the State is reluctant and the burden may be placed on the districts to decide. 

	IX.    Non-Public 

         Session
	Mr. Wright made the motion to enter Non-Public Session under RSA 91-A: 3II (c) at 7:40pm.  Dr. Bobruff seconded.  The motion carried by roll call vote. 

	X.    Return to Public

         Session
	Mr. Cancio-Bello made the motion to return to Public Session at 8:20pm.  Mr. Gregoire seconded.  The motion carried 8-0-0.

	XI. Adjourn
	Mr. Cancio-Bello made the motion to adjourn at 8:20pm.  Mr. Gregoire seconded.  The motion carried 8-0-0.


Respectfully submitted,

Leigh Ann Stone

Clerk, KRSD School Board
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